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ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE CHAIR FOR 2020
Without exception I’m sure that you will all agree that 2020 has been a year like no other. The challenges thrown up have been extreme and continue to be so.

Your association has worked hard to continue to represent members’ interests in dealing with local, national and international issues and stakeholders, whilst generally promoting and raising the profile of the ports of Tees and Hartlepool. Thank you all for your support and guidance on the key issues, and I hope that you feel involved and well informed.

The forced migration of our monthly meeting to an online Zoom platform in May due to Covid was experimental and initially a novelty, but has sadly now become the norm. On most occasions this has however run very smoothly, and I’m pleased to say that we have maintained an average of 24 companies being represented as well as managing to continue with the member presentations. Well done everyone for mastering the technology.  

During the year the Port Users has also added new faces to the ranks, including Augean, SMS Towage and Teesworks, and joining in January will be CF Fertilisers and Cockfield Knight. We will then total 50 member companies which I think is a fantastic milestone. 

With the final stage of Brexit looming we still face very uncertain times, but the Tees and Hartlepool shipping community has always been nothing if not resilient. 

Despite the difficult year our area has faced, we have on average seen 324 vessels entering and leaving Tees and Hartlepool ports every month, peaking at 360 vessels in July and only dropping 10% below average during the April peak of the first wave of the pandemic.

We look forward in anticipation to some significant opportunities, some of which will begin to be realised in 2021. 

The MGT power station will fire-up, and this is just one of several projects in the biomass and waste conversion fields, currently in plan or under build, in the Tees Valley. Offshore Wind increases in significance as the Dogger Bank development finally gets underway with contracts already won for the north bank of the Tees. The ‘Teesworks’ former Redcar steelworks site, now under redevelopment, also has huge potential to become a major manufacturing base for Offshore Wind turbines.  

The Tees is also in prime position to benefit from Freeport status. The Government has recently released its Freeports bidding prospectus and the opportunity is there for port users to work collaboratively with the statutory harbour authority and with the Tees Valley Combined Authority  to submit a compelling bid for the Tees Valley region.  The THPUA consulted with members and lodged a response with the Tees Valley mayor as early as the 3rd January 2020, and we will now follow up representing members at imminent consultation events led by TVCA and PD Teesport.

We also have taken time this year to better understand the charities that we collectively support, and to realign where appropriate the charitable donations that are collected through the Port Levy, recognising the special circumstances created by the pandemic. These donations are collected by PD from visiting vessels, but the funds are administered and distributed by a joint committee of the THPUA and the ICS. Having gained a better insight into these organisations I am confident that the appropriate governance and oversight is in place and that funds are being appropriately distributed and used as intended to support the needs of seafarers visiting our ports.

Our annual events were disrupted, no dinner or cricket was possible, but we did finally manage a successful October golf day at Wynyard and were rewarded with good weather.

I would like to take the opportunity not only to mention your elected officers; our Vice Chair Garry O’Malley , Secretary Charlie Nettle, and Treasurer Christian Melvin, but also Alexe Finlay Dinner Secretary and THPUA representative with the North and South Missions and the Stella Maris, and Stuart Brookes Port Marine Safety Code Group and Port Resilience Group representative. Thank you all for your unerring support without which we simply could not function.

I would like to finish by wishing you all a safe, healthy and Happy Christmas with your families and colleagues, and a prosperous and hopefully returning to normal 2021

Your Chair
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